

August Newsletter

<u>Committee Meetings</u>: Deacon's – Aug 7th, Leadership & Stewardship Aug. 11th

ADVENTURE CAMP 2025 - Campers and counselors left Sunday afternoon for an amazing week in God's Word and returning Saturday afternoon (Aug 2nd). Please continue to keep them in your prayers during the week.

Backpack School Supplies — We are collecting school supplies for Seven Pines Elementary. We need to fill 80 backpacks. Please help us with: glue sticks, crayons, pencils, spiral notebooks, scissors, composition books, pocket folders, highlighters. **All supplies are needed by August 10st.**





Our Church Family Picnic is Sunday August 10th at 3pm at Dorey Park by the lake. We will provide the hotdogs, condiments and drinks (water & lemonade). Please bring your favorite side dishes and desserts. Don't forget to bring chairs and/or blankets. We are praying for good weather and a great time of fellowship with our church family!

Fort Lee Baptist is hosting the Annual BBQ Luncheon to benefit Eastern Henrico FISH on Sunday, August 10th. Menu: BBQ sandwich, Cole Slaw, Green Beans, Baked Apples, Drink and Dessert. *Dine in or carry out* Tickets are \$12 and must be purchased in advance. Contact Bill Ellen (730-2728) to get your tickets!



You are invited to 50-years of Ministry and Retirement Celebration honoring Pam Sherman on August 17th at noon in the Fellowship Hall. After 50 years of dedicated service to New Bridge, Mrs. Sherman will begin retirement. We are grateful for all she has done for the WEE Center and Preschool programs. We also want to welcome Mrs. Leslie Haynes as the new WEE Center Director.

Global Hunger Sunday is August 24th. A special offering will be collected at the end of the worship service. 100% of your gift goes directly for hunger relief internationally and in the U.S.





Toothpaste



Washcloths, Feminine Hygiene, Sewing & Fishing Kits Items, Hats